
O 

O 

O 

ORGANIZED 
1914 

BARNEGAT BAY YACHT RACING ASSOCIATION 

July 15, 2000 
Toms River Yacht Club 

A meeting of the Regatta Committee of the Barnegat Bay Yacht Racing Association was 
called to order by Vice Commodore Patricia Applegate at 0830. 
Roll call, by Secretary Betty Jane France, indicated that twelve of the thirteen member 
clubs were represented; Pine Beach Yacht Club was not. 
TRYC Team - Sears Cup Semifinals 
Vice, Commodore Applegate received a letter from Britton Tullo, Toms River Yacht Club, 
requesting permission to enter a team representing the BBYRA in the Sears Cup Semi-
final competition in Annapolis, Maryland. The team would be comprised of Skipper 
Britton Tullo, Crew Jessica Stewart, and Crew Donovan Marvin. 
A motion was made, seconded, and passed, with 12 affirmative roll call votes, to 
approve the request. 
Trophies 
Trophies were discussed. Wood plaques have been presented for three or four 
consecutive years. We will continue getting trophies through Dick Thomas and will 
explore using plaques, silver, glass, acrylic, etc. 
Safety on the Bay 
P/C Roger Brown explained that International Order of Blue Gavel is working to improve 
safety on the bay. 

1. Two hundred whistles were donated for distribution and are now part of the 
required safety equipment. 

2. Roger received a donation of ten first aid kits from an individual and Johnson & 
Johnson which are part of the equipment on patrol boats. 

3. Roger obtained a donation of $5000 from a "friend of the bay" to purchase a 
defibrillator, a case, and an oxygen tank. 

Governor Whitman signed a law into effect that volunteers, if certified, are not held liable 
unless gross negligence is evident. A defibrillator can't kill; it can only save a life. 
Obsolescence was questioned. It was felt that a maintenance number should be 
included in the BBYRA budget. 

The meeting was adjourned at 0855. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Jane France, Secretary 
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BARNEGAT BAY YACHT RACING ASSOCIATION 

August 12, 2000 
Normandy Beach Yacht Club 

A meeting of the Regatta Committee of the Barnegat Bay Yacht Racing Association was 
called to order by Commodore Harry Foote to address three problems. 
1. Scoring Program 
The current program does not score DNCs correctly. 
Scorer Harold Lewry proposes that DNCs be scored as CUTs. 
Peter Chance is working on the program. 
"Zero, zero" means no score. 
The three worst scores of each boat will be dropped. 
A decision was made that no changes in the scoring be made at the present time; 
if the program cannot be changed, this problem will be revisited. 
2. Reingold Song 
At the October 2, 1999 Executive and Delegates Meetings, a letter from Bill Warner was 
read and acted upon. 
P/C Don McNeil will talk to BHYC Commodore Zoe Wells to see if the situation was 
addressed by her club. 
The wording of the motion may have to be expanded. 
3. Jim Dunn Letter 
A letter was received from Jim Dunn. 
He requested that the BBYRA time limit rule be changed. 
On August 5, 2000, the BBYRA did not have a third boat available to shorten the race in 
question because a boat was required to run the Sanderling race at 1130. 
Jim mistakenly alleged that boats not finishing within the time limit received DSQs which 
are not droppable instead of DNFs which are. 
Commodore Foote will send a letter of explanation and clarification to Jim Dunn. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Jane France, Secretary 
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BARNEGAT BAY YACHT RACING ASSOCIATION 

August 19, 2000 
Beachwood Yacht Club 
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A meeting of the Regatta Committee of the Barnegat Bay Yacht Racing Association was 
called to order by Commodore Harry Foote. 
1. Reingold Song 
Commodore Foote will send a letter to Bill Fortenbaugh regarding not singing the 
Reingold Song at the BBYRA awards ceremony at SPYC with a copy to BHYC 
Commodore Zoe Wells who will discuss this with Bill. 
2. BBYRA Special Awards 
Members of the Regatta Committee were asked to start thinking about potential 
recipients of the following: 

The O.G. Dale Memorial Trophy 
The George Roth Powell, Jr. Trophy 
The BBYRA Past Commodores Trophy 
The BBYRA Race Management Trophy 
The Rae Theodore LaPier Memorial Trophy 

3. BHYC Fall Series 
The series for Sanderlings and Sandpipers will begin September 16, 2000. 
4. Defibrillator 
Kip Heacock, M.D. will be our coordinator. 
Volunteers are needed. 
There will be a meeting at MCYC. 
5. Scoring Program 
The biggest problem existing is discarding the three worst races of each boat. 
This may have to be done manually. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Betty Jane France, Secretary rY 



BARNEGAT BAY YACHT RACING ASSOCIATION 

September 2, 2000 
Seaside Park Yacht Club 

Commodore Harry Foote called a meeting of the Regatta Committee to order aboard 
the committee boat during lunch break. 
Roll call by the secretary indicated that twelve clubs were represented; Pine Beach 
Yacht Club was not. 
Nominations for BBYRA Special Awards 
A letter from Evelyn Seymour, BBYRA Chair of Junior Sailing, nominated Peter Kellogg 
for the O. G. Dale Memorial Trophy or the Rae Theodore LaPier Memorial Trophy. 
Letters from Bay Head Yacht Club, signed by Commodore Zoe V. A. Wells and Rear 
Commodore Charles M. Barclay, also nominated Peter R. Kellogg for both of the above 
mentioned trophies. 
A motion was made by Charles Logan, seconded by Dave Loughran, and passed with 
twelve affirmative votes, awarding the Rae Theodore LaPier Memorial trophy to 
Peter. R. Kellogg. 
A motion was made by Greg Parmele, seconded by Jack Heacock, and passed with 
twelve affirmative votes, awarding the O. G. Dale Memorial Trophy to Peter R. Kellogg. 
The George Roth Powell, Jr. Trophy was not awarded. 
The BBYRA Race Management Trophy was not awarded. 
The BBYRA Past Commodores Trophy was awarded to Toms River Yacht Club. 
Feirer Fund Request 
A letter was received from Marlene and Thomas Healey requesting financial assistance 
from the Edward W. Feirer Memorial Fund. This was referred to a committee of Charles 
J. Restive, Commodore of Beachwood Yacht Club, Bill Bogardus, Chairman of US 
Sailing National Cup Events, and Anne W. Attridge, Treasurer BBYRA. 
Webs ite 
Email was received from Jennifer Whitenack requesting information about a BBYRA 
website. The BBYRA website will soon be in operation. 
Potential New Business Committee 
P/C Roger Brown reported for Peter Kellogg who requested that a format be established 
to enable representatives from the thirteen BBYRA clubs to meet for the purpose of 
sharing information, ideas, handling of various club problems, etc. with each other. Such 
topics as hiring employees, dredging, dockage, etc. could be discussed. This could be 
structured like the BBYRA Junior Sailing Committee. 
A motion as made, seconded, and passed to adjourn. 

Respectfully submitted, 

0 
Betty Jane France, Secretary 


